Summary of Proposed Secure Community Transition Facility Ordinance

On August 14, 2002, the King County Executive transmitted an ordinance that establishes a process and development regulations to provide for the siting of a Secure Community Transition Facility (SCTF).  This is being done in accordance with chapter 71.09 RCW.

A SCTF is housing operated by the Washington State Department of Social and Health Services (DSHS) for sex offenders who are civilly committed.  State law requires counties and cities to establish a process and development regulations to provide for the siting of SCTFs by September 1, 2002.  The state can preempt King County laws beginning on October 1, 2002 if the County chooses not to complete the planning process.  The state may house up to a total of 15 offenders by 2007 in King County.  Each facility will house a minimum of three people.  The facility or facilities can be sited in unincorporated King County and/or within a city located in King County.

The recommended ordinance proposes to amend King County regulations as follows:

Section 1:  This section excludes SCTFs from the King County definition for Community Residential Facilities (CRFs).  CRFs, commonly known as “group homes” are allowed as either a permitted or a conditional use in the residential zoning categories.  Unless SCTFs are specifically excluded from the definition, they could be considered as a CRF.

Section 2:  This section creates a new definition for SCTFs consistent with the definition in state law. 

Section 3:  This section amends the Regional Land Uses table to add SCTFs as a conditional use in the Forest Zone.  SCTFs would be limited to sites in the F zone that do not require expansion of sewer service, that abut or access a major street, that are contiguous to a site developed for use by a public agency and that comply with all state regulations for the siting of SCTFs.

Section 4:  This section adds new considerations to the granting of a conditional use permit specific to the siting of SCTFs.

For more information on SCTFs, please refer to the State Department of Social and Health Services Website at http://www.wa.gov/dshs/geninfo/sccoverview.html.

